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RECOMMENDATION 
 
The City Manager’s Department recommends that Council: 
 

1. Receive this report as information; 
 
2. Adopt the following resolution: 

 
“The Council of the City of Surrey consents on behalf of the electors to the adoption 
of The Greater Vancouver Regional District Pan-Municipal Affairs Service 
Establishment Bylaw No. 1157, 2011.” 

 
; and 
 

3. Authorize the City Clerk to forward to Metro Vancouver a copy of this report and a 
certified copy of Council’s resolution related to this report. 

 
INTENT 
 
The purpose of this report to seek Council support for the adoption by Metro Vancouver (MV) of 
a Service Establishment Bylaw that will permit MV to establish dialogues, public outreach and 
consultations and to retain legal, policy and/or technical experts on behalf of the MV member 
municipalities relating policing, culture and ports and to lobby other orders of government on 
issues of common interest to member municipalities all within financial limits set out in the 
Bylaw. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
At its Regular meeting on October 28, 2011, the MV Board introduced The Greater Vancouver 
Regional District Pan-Municipal Affairs Service Establishment Bylaw No. 1157, 2011 (the “Bylaw”).  
This By-law when adopted will permit MV to provide various services of pan-municipal interest 
for member municipalities.  The Bylaw provides for two types of services; these being Pan-
Municipal Affairs Services and Special Projects Services. 
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A letter from the Chair of the MV Board, which is attached as Appendix “A” to this report, 
provides additional details about the Bylaw and the request for the Council of each local 
government within the Region to adopt a resolution in support of adoption of the Bylaw.  A copy 
of the proposed Bylaw is attached to the letter. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Appendix “B” attached to this report contains additional information in the form of Questions 
and Answers about the Bylaw and how adoption of such a Bylaw will affect member 
municipalities within MV including the City of Surrey. 
 
Funding Implications: 
 
Based on the proposed Bylaw MV cannot exceed a total budget of $450,000 in any year (i.e., 
$200,000 for Pan Municipal Services and $250,000 for Special Projects). 
 
The annual net costs of the Pan-Municipal Affairs Service budget and the Special Projects Service 
budget would be apportioned among all of the MV members on the basis of the proportion that 
the net taxable assessment of each member bears in relation to the total net taxable assessment of 
all members.  On this basis, the maximum annual costs for which the City of Surrey would be 
responsible based on 2011 assessment values would be 13.4% or approximately $60,000. 
 
CONCLUSION 
 
Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that Council: 
 

• Adopt the following resolution: 
 

“The Council of the City of Surrey consents on behalf of the electors to the adoption of 
The Greater Vancouver Regional District Pan-Municipal Affairs Service Establishment 
Bylaw No. 1157, 2011.” 

 
; and 
 

• Authorize the City Clerk to forward to Metro Vancouver a copy of this report and a 
certified copy of Council’s resolution related to this report. 

 
 
 
 
Murray Dinwoodie 
City Manager 
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Appendix “A”:  Letter, Re: Pan-Municipal Affairs Service Establishment Bylaw, from the Chair, 

Metro Vancouver Board 
Appendix “B”:  Pan-Municipal Affairs Service Establishment Bylaw Frequently Asked Questions 
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